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MINUTES OF THE MONDAY, MARCH 1, 2021 
PROBATION COMMITTEE MEETING 

MONDAY, MARCH 1, 2021 

8:00 a.m. Acting under the authority Section 12 of House Bill Number 404 of the 133rd General 
Assembly, effective November 22, 2020, the State of Ohio Board of Pharmacy 
convened for a public meeting via Microsoft Teams audio/visual conference call, with 
the following members present: 

Present were Jennifer Rudell, RPh, Presiding; Joshua Cox, RPh; and Rich Miller, RPh. 

Also present were Nicole Dehner, Chief Legal Counsel; Blair Cathcart, Director of 
Information Services; Jonathan Brown, Software Development Specialist; Brenda 
Cooper, Executive Assistant; Paula Economus, Legal Administrative Assistant; Ashley 
Gilbert, Senior Legal Counsel; Joseph Koltak, Senior Legal Counsel; Kathryn Lewis, 
Legal Administrative Assistant; and Michelle Siba, Senior Legal Counsel. 

8:00 a.m. Kevin Chakos made his final annual appearance before the Probation Committee to 
remain in compliance with the terms of his Board Order dated February 12, 2018. 

8:06 a.m.  The Probation Committee discussed a probationers’ failure to comply with the terms 
of their Board Order—Positive Drug Screen, which led to a discussion about over-the-
counter medication being added to the tolling grid. The Probation Committee agreed 
with the recommendation to modify the Tolling Grid with PRO’s proposed language 
and agreed to present to the full Board during the monthly Board meeting.  

8:07 a.m. The Probation Committee was made aware of a UDS Testing Site Issue being 
addressed by PRO. 

8:15 a.m. Ann Ellis made her third annual appearance before the Probation Committee to remain 
in compliance with the terms of her Board Order dated August 13, 2018. 

8:30 a.m. The business of the meeting thus finished, and the meeting was adjourned. 
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